 TRIADELPHIA RIDGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (TRES) PTA, INC. 

MONTHLY PLANNING MEETING

DATE: 2-03-15
LOCATION: TRES Media Center
President Carolyn Brown called the meeting to order at 7:03PM. The attached attendance sheet serves as roll call of members present at the meeting. 

I.
President’s Report (Carolyn Brown)


A. Approval of October general membership meeting minutes 

President Carolyn Brown requested a motion to approve the November planning meeting minutes previously distributed electronically to the board of directors. Robyn Guerassio, VP made the motion to approve these minutes and Shari Hammond, Committee Chair of Memory Book seconded the motion. The group approved the motion by a voice vote and the November minutes are now permanent record.


B. FY2016 Budget Concerns: Elimination of staff at different grade levels –  these positions are allocated to other positions to support increased student enrollment across Howard County. (See Principal and Delegate report for further discussion).

C. Wellness Policy: Presentation link on HCPSS website. We need to encourage TRES families and staff to reach out beyond ourselves for community awareness. (See Delegate’s report for more discussion)

D. Nominating Committee and intentions for next year – Nominating committee established for next school year. Contact Amy Brewster.

E. Communications: Email, PTA News and Facebook – Need to determine the shape of our communication system and how we want to distribute our future information. The PTA created gmail account. There is a volume limit which caps off the amount of emails you can send out per day. We will look into other mass emails dispersement options. Will switch PTA News (news and events our sent out by PTA) to alternate weeks with Retriever Report (news and events sent out by TRES). Established Facebook page – spread the word - share and like us on FB.
II.
Treasurer’s Report (Amy Brewster)



A. Monthly budget review  

Original Works net income $3600. Need to determine popularity of Spirit Wear. See budget report
B. Attach copy of Budget

III.
Principal’s Report (Peggy Dumler) 

Water filters installed
Literacy Night is March 5th for students and parents.

Budget cuts: Dr. Foose implemented early retirement program. Several Staff have accepted. Staff/student Class ratios will increase but will remain within capacity ratio. Kindergarten, Grade 1 & 2 – 24:1; Grades 3, 4 & 5 – 29:1 ratios.

New school programs: full language in school, gallop program

Lauren Beaman, Vice Principal added PARC testing coming– March and May

IV. Delegate’s Report (Kathy Broadbent) 
There have been two PTACHC meetings since we last met. 

Wellness Policy: 3 points agreed upon testimonial by Christina Delmont-Small
1) It is principal’s discretion for number of monthly class events 

2) events do not have to adhere to IOM standards (Institute of Medicine) 

3) Food does not need to be prepared in a commercial kitchen 
BOE chair response: early into implementation, looking into more input from staff and value the input from stakeholders and parents. 

Next step: letter from the Superintendent

     HCEA (Howard County Education Association): In negotiations with proposed budgets cuts. Calls for a decrease in paraeducators and increase in teachers. Effects staff/student ratios across all Howard County schools: Student/ staff rations: Middle school 24:1 High school 28:1 (see Principal and President’s report for further discussion) Send concerns to BOE@hcpss.org.
    HCPSS Connect: focus on how to prepare students for PARCC testing

V.
Planning Meeting for 2014-2015 academic school year


See attached agenda

VI.
Committee Reports

After School Programs (Kim Eck): 
Winter Session has begun. We are competing with programs offered by HoCo Recc and parks. Need to establish direction to take to increase enrollemt in PTA offered ASPs. Discussion - Most popular Drama Learning Center, Art, and Yoga.
Community Outreach (Cathleen Maloney): 

3 large canned goods boxes collected at Skate Night for New Commers Pantry 

Next collections- Redcross drive, Penny drive and Lunch appreciation at Homewood School
Cultural Arts (Chrissie Lazaris): 
Next assembly in April
Family Socials (Janice Rice & Kim Bakhtiar): 
Three brothers profit share: $197.
Family Dance Night - Feb 27th- Snow “Ball” – snow cone vendor, indoor snow balls, and photo booth
Fifth Grade Activities (Elyse DeVries & Elizabeth Colvin): 

Order form for Tshirt to go home in Friday Folders.
March 26 Philadelphia Field Trip
Garden (Kim Sands): 
No report – Too cold
Health and Wellness (Ericka Haycock):

Will resume in April when fields open
Hospitality (Marissa Knisley): 

No report
International Night (Natasha Moulton-Levy): 
May 8th – no report
Membership (Chris Shollenberger): 

2 new members registered online in December 
Memory Book (Shari Hammond & Lisa Reeves): 

Cover photo nearly done- need Mrs. Dumler photo. Proof done. Collecting photos and putting book together. 
Original Works Fundraiser (Michell Schalik): 

No report
Puppy Playgroup (Erica Haycock): 
No report
Retriever Rally (Carrie Schwab):

Retriever Run (Missy Lazzari & Laura Towle): 

Discussion of a Boosterthon. FES and HES raised over $30,000. just completed one – Indoor school fundraiser within the school day – students collect pledges for running laps. 9 day preparation, reps do all the work. 1st day is a student pep rally. /Last day is race day. Max 30 laps. Pros&Cons +self esteem, learn something -during school day, loose a day of school. Questions: Do we loose the community aspect? Do we do a 5K for the community and Boosterthon for the 1mile kids fun run? 
Will need to secure Police for traffic safety in January.
Shopper Incentive Programs (Erin Fitch): 

Box Tops: Race to the 28th started. Fliers to be distributed. Earned $513.40 this school year. 
Shoppers: Earnings and enrollments from each store:

Giant food: $800.39  57 enrollments

Safeway: $321.40  163 enrollments

Harris Teeter: $204.79  18 enrollments

Target Red Card: $288.98  33 enrollments

Total combined earnings $2128.96
Spirit Wear (Keisha Johnson):
Next event – Field Day
Silent Auction (school year 2015-2016): 

This event is held every other year. 

Staff Appreciation (Evie Callahan & Pam Jee):
Staff Appreciation Conference Dinner – February 12th
Staff Representation (Jessica Metz): 

Will remind staff about budget expenses allotted to staff
STEM---FIRST® LEGO® Leagues (Erin Edwards): 
No report

Student Directory (Robyn Guerrasio):

Volunteer Coordinator (Kim Sands):

No report

Webmaster (Jeremy Hammond): 

No report
Young Authors Program (Cathie Boarman): 
Authors Camp to be held on June 8th. Fabric covered books. 
VII. Special Orders/Unfinished Business

The February meeting did not include any new business items that remain unfinished. 

VIII. New Business

No members approached the floor with new business items.

IX. Announcements

No members approached the floor with announcements.

President Carolyn Brown adjourned the meeting at 8:03 PM.
Respectfully submitted by,

Jeannette Balciunas, Secretary

